
ST JOSEPH’S SCHOOL, PEMBERTON              NEWSLETTER 

    
           

 
 
 
                                
 
 

What are your interests in life outside of St. Joseph’s?  
I enjoy playing netball and other sports and fitness 
activities. I do enjoy crochet and I love to draw.  
 
 Why did you choose this school in particular to work at?  
I knew I wanted to work at a Catholic school, so I was only 
looking at Catholic schools. I didn’t want to stay in Perth. I 
used to visit Pemberton for holidays with my family, so I 
knew a bit about Pemberton already. So, when I saw the 
job advertised, I was excited to apply.  
 
 Do you enjoy teaching Year 4, or are there other year levels 
you would prefer to teach one day?  
I do love teaching Year 4. I have never done any work in 
Year 4 before this year- my main teaching prac was in a 
Year 6 class. I did enjoy teaching the older kids, but I think I 
love teaching Year 4 even more. 
 

 
First Holy Communion 
Please pray for those wonderful Year 4 students who will 
be receiving the Sacrament of First Communion this 
Sunday, 23rd June at the 10.30am Mass:  
 

Alexis Love 
Charli Omodei 
Joshua Ebsary 

Edge Van Hazendonk 
Sebastian Vesely 

 
I encourage all members of our community to come along 
and help celebrate this very special occasion. Following the 
Mass, there will be a celebration in the School Hall, with 
food and drink available for all to share. 
 
Just a reminder that all families are asked to provide a plate 
of food for this occasion. Year 2/3 families are responsible 
for coordinating the catering and Year 4 families are 
responsible for decorating the Hall. However, of course we 
welcome a helping hand from anyone in our community. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

     20th June 2019 

 

Respect 
Compassion 

Safety 
Responsibility 

As a special treat, in this week’s newsletter you will have 
the opportunity to get to know a little more about one of 
our newest staff members, our amazing Year 4 teacher, 
Miss Teagan Dallimore. Miss Dallimore is doing a 
sensational job and all her students are loving her class. 
Recently, Rhiannon and Kayne sat down with Miss 
Dallimore to conduct an interview. 
 
Why do you think you were hired to work at St. Joseph’s?  
 I’m really not sure! Having studied at Notre Dame, I think I 
had the correct qualification. I had done quite a few 
teaching pracs also, through Notre Dame, so I think that 
helped me to show that I was ready for a job like this. I must 
have done something right in my interview, too, I guess.  
 
Please tell us about your professional history; where have 
you worked aside from Saint Joseph’s and what roles have 
you had?  
Before I got this job, I was living in Dunsborough and I used 
to work at the IGA there, working on the checkout. I also 
worked at the fish and chips shop, so I had two part-time 
jobs when I lived there. When I moved to Perth, I got a job 
as a carer for a little boy with Downs Syndrome. I looked 
after him when his parents couldn’t, so I used to take him 
out to the beach for a swim, to the movies and that sort of 
thing. 
 
What professional qualifications do you have? Are you 
studying anything at the moment or do you plan to in the 
future?  
I have completed four years of study at university. That was 
a Bachelor of Education degree. I am not doing any study 
at the moment and don’t plan to in the next few years, as 
I’ve only just finished my main degree. 
 
What do you enjoy most about working at St. Josephs?  
I love the kids. I love that there are small student numbers. 
The staff and the community are great. The parish is 
wonderful too. The location of the school definitely 
appealed to me also. 
 

                   An Interview with MISS DALLIMORE!! 



ST JOSEPH’S SCHOOL, PEMBERTON              NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

I thought it might be timely to highlight some words of 
wisdom from Pope Francis regarding the significance of the 
Eucharist. I hope Sunday is a wonderful day of celebrations 
for our First Communion families.   
 
 “So, let us ask ourselves, in adoring Christ who is really 
present in the Eucharist: do I let myself be transformed by 
him? Do I let the Lord who gives himself to me, guide me to 
going out ever more from my little enclosure, in order to give, 
to share, to love him and others? Let us pray that participation 
in the Eucharist may always be an incentive: to follow the Lord 
every day, to be instruments of communion and to share what 
we are with him and with our neighbour. Our life will then be 
truly fruitful.”   Pope Francis 
 
Data Collection Forms  
Thank you to those families who have already returned their 
Data Collection Form, which was attached to a previous 
newsletter. Just a reminder of the importance of these forms- 
the information you provide directly influences our school 
funding. Please submit these to the office by tomorrow, Friday 
21st June. 
 
Cross Country Carnival  
Congratulations to our Inter-School Cross Country team, 
including students from Year 3-6, who represented our 
school with such pride at last week’s Inter-School Cross 
Country Carnival. The wet weather largely stayed away, and 
we were all so impressed with the determination with which 
our runners competed in their races. 
 
Well done Lucia Gibellini from Yr. 2 who came 6th running in 
the Year 3 race and also Charlie Omodei from Year 4 who 
came in 6th in her year group race. Great job girls!!   😊 
 
St Joseph’s came in 2nd in the Small Schools Score, 8th in the 
Outright Score and in the Handicap Score.  Thanks to all who 
participated. 
 
KP1 Assembly  
Please join us if you can for the upcoming KP1 Class Assembly 
on Thursday 27th June at 9.00am. It promises to be a morning 
of great entertainment and I look forward to finding out a bit 
more about what our KP1s have been up to. 
 
Absentees 
It is now a school policy that parents need to contact the 
school office either by phone or email if their child is going to 
be absent or late.  If your child is absent or hasn’t arrived by 
9.30am and we haven’t heard from you, then you will be 
contacted by the school to confirm their absence. All 
absentee notes can be either be sent to the office or emailed 
to admin@stj.wa.edu.au Thank you for your cooperation in 
this matter. 
 
 

    
 

Classroom News… 
 

Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment 
Early next term, students in Year 3 and Year 5 will participate 
in the annual Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment. This 
assessment measures students learning of the R.E. 
curriculum. If you have a child in Year 3 or 5, please check 
your child’s bag- they should have brought home an 
information note earlier this week. 
  
Year 5/6 Car Wash Fundraiser               
You may recall earlier this year we held a “Water-Carrying 
Challenge”, where we raised well over $1000 for Caritas 
Australia. The students have been determined ever since to 
raise the remaining $3000 or so that would enable Caritas to 
fully provide and install a solar-powered water pump for a 
community in need. 
 
Accordingly, our Year 5/6 Class will be holding a Car Wash 
fundraiser. On Friday July 5th between 8.50am and 10.40am, 
our Year 5/6 students will be ready to wash your car on our 
school oval, in exchange for a donation towards our 
fundraising efforts. You can decide how large or small the 
donation-perhaps once assessing the quality of the wash! 
While you wait, you are welcome to enjoy a cup of tea or 
coffee and a biscuit in our Hall.  
 
Please call the school on 9776 1180 to reserve spot for your  
car. We appreciate your support of this initiative!  

 
God Bless,  
Brett Wilkie 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
                  
 
 

  

Fri 21st        Data Collection Forms 
                    due into office 
 
Sun 23rd      First Holy Communion 
                    Sacred Heart Church 
                    10.30 am 
 
Thurs 27th  Kindy/Pre-Primary/ 
                    Year 1 Assembly 
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Canteen Roster: 
 
Tuesday 25th June    Amanda Keough 
 
Tuesday 2nd July        Sarah De Campo 
 
We appreciate your time and service volunteering in our 
Canteen. If you are unable to do your rostered day, please 
contact another parent and arrange a replacement.  
Thanking you again for your assistance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From Rose’s desk...  
Classroom News……... 

 
 

Kindy/Pre-Primary/Yr.1 
As we bring our Toys theme to an end, we are preparing to 
share some of our learning at our assembly next week. The 
children are very excited about the story dramatisation we 
have created and a song which we are busy practising every 
day.  
 
The children will finish their mini museums this week and are 
keen to share these on assembly day too. Thank you to 
parents and grandparents who have searched through their 
childhood belongings for a favourite toy to share with the 
children. They have really enjoyed the experience which has 
contributed to their understanding of how some toys from 
the past have changed.  
 
Today, in maths, the children began exploring money as they 
investigated the features of our coins. What are those 
animals on each coin? What is this coin made from? What 
does the number mean? What shapes are the coins? We are 
really into asking interesting questions lately! Once we learn 
a bit more about our currency, we will be setting up a shop 
together through which our learning is going to be even more 
fun! 
 
With the Year 4s receiving their First Holy Communion this 
Sunday, it is a great time to begin our next Religion Unit - 
Celebrate! We will explore different celebrations the children 
have experienced and share those of Jesus, including The Last 
Supper. This should lead us to the end of term when we might 
have a little celebration of our own! 
 
Yr. 5/6 
The year 5/6 students have begun research on their research 
reports, which are to be read as speeches when finished. 
They have chosen some mature and interesting topics for 
their reports and are currently aiming to hone their research 
skills to be able to find the best and most relevant 
information possible. In other news, as we are nearing the 
end of Term 3, we are also nearing the end of our class story! 
We have been reading Awful Aunty by David Walliams and we 
are right in the chaos of the main character Stella and her 
friend Soot the ghost trying to stop Awful Aunt Alberta from 
taking her house. The students have been making some wild 
and amusing predictions as to how this story will end and 
have demonstrated great skills for comprehension along the 
way. What will we read next term I wonder?... 
 
 

 

Rose will be back on deck next week. 
Our office hours are yet to be  

worked out  

P & F News……. 

Winter Uniform 
Please students should now be wearing Winter Uniform.  
If you require uniform items, please contact our Uniform 
Co-Ordinator, Jodie Omodei (0427 718 986) or speak to 
Rose or Brett in the office. 
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St Joseph’s School 
PO Box 415 
12 Guppy Street,  
Pemberton WA, 6260. 
 

P: 9776 1180 
e: admin@stj.wa.edu.au 

 

Community News 
NNews…

Southern Stage Performing Arts Studio 
Southern Stage Performing Arts Studio Incorporated offers: 
Jazz, Tap, Ballet, Lyrical, Hip Hop, Musical Theatre, Acrobatics and 
Adult Burlesque Classes.  
 
Classes are for ages 2 years to Adults and we run the same as the school 
terms. 
 
A great, fun way to keep fit and make new friends. Enquire today.  
 
You will find us at the Macedonian Hall,  
407 Ipsen Street Deanmill. 
 
Email:  sspas.inc@outlook.com    
Ph: Dee 0420 567 843 or visit our Facebook page            
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What are your interests in life outside of St. Joseph’s?  
I enjoy playing netball and other sports and fitness 
activities. I do enjoy crochet and I love to draw.  
 
 Why did you choose this school in particular to work at?  
I knew I wanted to work at a Catholic school, so I was only 
looking at Catholic schools. I didn’t want to stay in Perth. I 
used to visit Pemberton for holidays with my family, so I 
knew a bit about Pemberton already. So, when I saw the 
job advertised, I was excited to apply.  
 
 Do you enjoy teaching Year 4, or are there other year levels 
you would prefer to teach one day?  
I do love teaching Year 4. I have never done any work in 
Year 4 before this year- my main teaching prac was in a 
Year 6 class. I did enjoy teaching the older kids, but I think I 
love teaching Year 4 even more. 
 

 
First Holy Communion 
Please pray for those wonderful Year 4 students who will 
be receiving the Sacrament of First Communion this 
Sunday, 23rd June at the 10.30am Mass:  
 

Alexis Love 
Charli Omodei 
Joshua Ebsary 

Edge Van Hazendonk 
Sebastian Vesely 

 
I encourage all members of our community to come along 
and help celebrate this very special occasion. Following the 
Mass, there will be a celebration in the School Hall, with 
food and drink available for all to share. 
 
Just a reminder that all families are asked to provide a plate 
of food for this occasion. Year 2/3 families are responsible 
for coordinating the catering and Year 4 families are 
responsible for decorating the Hall. However, of course we 
welcome a helping hand from anyone in our community. 
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As a special treat, in this week’s newsletter you will have 
the opportunity to get to know a little more about one of 
our newest staff members, our amazing Year 4 teacher, 
Miss Teagan Dallimore. Miss Dallimore is doing a 
sensational job and all her students are loving her class. 
Recently, Rhiannon and Kayne sat down with Miss 
Dallimore to conduct an interview. 
 
Why do you think you were hired to work at St. Joseph’s?  
 I’m really not sure! Having studied at Notre Dame, I think I 
had the correct qualification. I had done quite a few 
teaching pracs also, through Notre Dame, so I think that 
helped me to show that I was ready for a job like this. I must 
have done something right in my interview, too, I guess.  
 
Please tell us about your professional history; where have 
you worked aside from Saint Joseph’s and what roles have 
you had?  
Before I got this job, I was living in Dunsborough and I used 
to work at the IGA there, working on the checkout. I also 
worked at the fish and chips shop, so I had two part-time 
jobs when I lived there. When I moved to Perth, I got a job 
as a carer for a little boy with Downs Syndrome. I looked 
after him when his parents couldn’t, so I used to take him 
out to the beach for a swim, to the movies and that sort of 
thing. 
 
What professional qualifications do you have? Are you 
studying anything at the moment or do you plan to in the 
future?  
I have completed four years of study at university. That was 
a Bachelor of Education degree. I am not doing any study 
at the moment and don’t plan to in the next few years, as 
I’ve only just finished my main degree. 
 
What do you enjoy most about working at St. Josephs?  
I love the kids. I love that there are small student numbers. 
The staff and the community are great. The parish is 
wonderful too. The location of the school definitely 
appealed to me also. 
 

                   An Interview with MISS DALLIMORE!! 
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I thought it might be timely to highlight some words of 
wisdom from Pope Francis regarding the significance of the 
Eucharist. I hope Sunday is a wonderful day of celebrations 
for our First Communion families.   
 
 “So, let us ask ourselves, in adoring Christ who is really 
present in the Eucharist: do I let myself be transformed by 
him? Do I let the Lord who gives himself to me, guide me to 
going out ever more from my little enclosure, in order to give, 
to share, to love him and others? Let us pray that participation 
in the Eucharist may always be an incentive: to follow the Lord 
every day, to be instruments of communion and to share what 
we are with him and with our neighbour. Our life will then be 
truly fruitful.”   Pope Francis 
 
Data Collection Forms  
Thank you to those families who have already returned their 
Data Collection Form, which was attached to a previous 
newsletter. Just a reminder of the importance of these forms- 
the information you provide directly influences our school 
funding. Please submit these to the office by tomorrow, Friday 
21st June. 
 
Cross Country Carnival  
Congratulations to our Inter-School Cross Country team, 
including students from Year 3-6, who represented our 
school with such pride at last week’s Inter-School Cross 
Country Carnival. The wet weather largely stayed away, and 
we were all so impressed with the determination with which 
our runners competed in their races. 
 
Well done Lucia Gibellini from Yr. 2 who came 6th running in 
the Year 3 race and also Charlie Omodei from Year 4 who 
came in 6th in her year group race. Great job girls!!   😊 
 
St Joseph’s came in 2nd in the Small Schools Score, 8th in the 
Outright Score and in the Handicap Score.  Thanks to all who 
participated. 
 
KP1 Assembly  
Please join us if you can for the upcoming KP1 Class Assembly 
on Thursday 27th June at 9.00am. It promises to be a morning 
of great entertainment and I look forward to finding out a bit 
more about what our KP1s have been up to. 
 
Absentees 
It is now a school policy that parents need to contact the 
school office either by phone or email if their child is going to 
be absent or late.  If your child is absent or hasn’t arrived by 
9.30am and we haven’t heard from you, then you will be 
contacted by the school to confirm their absence. All 
absentee notes can be either be sent to the office or emailed 
to admin@stj.wa.edu.au Thank you for your cooperation in 
this matter. 
 
 

    
 

Classroom News… 
 

Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment 
Early next term, students in Year 3 and Year 5 will participate 
in the annual Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment. This 
assessment measures students learning of the R.E. 
curriculum. If you have a child in Year 3 or 5, please check 
your child’s bag- they should have brought home an 
information note earlier this week. 
  
Year 5/6 Car Wash Fundraiser               
You may recall earlier this year we held a “Water-Carrying 
Challenge”, where we raised well over $1000 for Caritas 
Australia. The students have been determined ever since to 
raise the remaining $3000 or so that would enable Caritas to 
fully provide and install a solar-powered water pump for a 
community in need. 
 
Accordingly, our Year 5/6 Class will be holding a Car Wash 
fundraiser. On Friday July 5th between 8.50am and 10.40am, 
our Year 5/6 students will be ready to wash your car on our 
school oval, in exchange for a donation towards our 
fundraising efforts. You can decide how large or small the 
donation-perhaps once assessing the quality of the wash! 
While you wait, you are welcome to enjoy a cup of tea or 
coffee and a biscuit in our Hall.  
 
Please call the school on 9776 1180 to reserve spot for your  
car. We appreciate your support of this initiative!  

 
God Bless,  
Brett Wilkie 
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Classroom News……... 

 
 

Kindy/Pre-Primary/Yr.1 
As we bring our Toys theme to an end, we are preparing to 
share some of our learning at our assembly next week. The 
children are very excited about the story dramatisation we 
have created and a song which we are busy practising every 
day.  
 
The children will finish their mini museums this week and are 
keen to share these on assembly day too. Thank you to 
parents and grandparents who have searched through their 
childhood belongings for a favourite toy to share with the 
children. They have really enjoyed the experience which has 
contributed to their understanding of how some toys from 
the past have changed.  
 
Today, in maths, the children began exploring money as they 
investigated the features of our coins. What are those 
animals on each coin? What is this coin made from? What 
does the number mean? What shapes are the coins? We are 
really into asking interesting questions lately! Once we learn 
a bit more about our currency, we will be setting up a shop 
together through which our learning is going to be even more 
fun! 
 
With the Year 4s receiving their First Holy Communion this 
Sunday, it is a great time to begin our next Religion Unit - 
Celebrate! We will explore different celebrations the children 
have experienced and share those of Jesus, including The Last 
Supper. This should lead us to the end of term when we might 
have a little celebration of our own! 
 
Yr. 5/6 
The year 5/6 students have begun research on their research 
reports, which are to be read as speeches when finished. 
They have chosen some mature and interesting topics for 
their reports and are currently aiming to hone their research 
skills to be able to find the best and most relevant 
information possible. In other news, as we are nearing the 
end of Term 3, we are also nearing the end of our class story! 
We have been reading Awful Aunty by David Walliams and we 
are right in the chaos of the main character Stella and her 
friend Soot the ghost trying to stop Awful Aunt Alberta from 
taking her house. The students have been making some wild 
and amusing predictions as to how this story will end and 
have demonstrated great skills for comprehension along the 
way. What will we read next term I wonder?... 
 
 

 

Rose will be back on deck next week. 
Our office hours are yet to be  

worked out  

P & F News……. 

Winter Uniform 
Please students should now be wearing Winter Uniform.  
If you require uniform items, please contact our Uniform 
Co-Ordinator, Jodie Omodei (0427 718 986) or speak to 
Rose or Brett in the office. 
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Recently, Rhiannon and Kayne sat down with Miss 
Dallimore to conduct an interview. 
 
Why do you think you were hired to work at St. Joseph’s?  
 I’m really not sure! Having studied at Notre Dame, I think I 
had the correct qualification. I had done quite a few 
teaching pracs also, through Notre Dame, so I think that 
helped me to show that I was ready for a job like this. I must 
have done something right in my interview, too, I guess.  
 
Please tell us about your professional history; where have 
you worked aside from Saint Joseph’s and what roles have 
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to work at the IGA there, working on the checkout. I also 
worked at the fish and chips shop, so I had two part-time 
jobs when I lived there. When I moved to Perth, I got a job 
as a carer for a little boy with Downs Syndrome. I looked 
after him when his parents couldn’t, so I used to take him 
out to the beach for a swim, to the movies and that sort of 
thing. 
 
What professional qualifications do you have? Are you 
studying anything at the moment or do you plan to in the 
future?  
I have completed four years of study at university. That was 
a Bachelor of Education degree. I am not doing any study 
at the moment and don’t plan to in the next few years, as 
I’ve only just finished my main degree. 
 
What do you enjoy most about working at St. Josephs?  
I love the kids. I love that there are small student numbers. 
The staff and the community are great. The parish is 
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present in the Eucharist: do I let myself be transformed by 
him? Do I let the Lord who gives himself to me, guide me to 
going out ever more from my little enclosure, in order to give, 
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including students from Year 3-6, who represented our 
school with such pride at last week’s Inter-School Cross 
Country Carnival. The wet weather largely stayed away, and 
we were all so impressed with the determination with which 
our runners competed in their races. 
 
Well done Lucia Gibellini from Yr. 2 who came 6th running in 
the Year 3 race and also Charlie Omodei from Year 4 who 
came in 6th in her year group race. Great job girls!!   😊 
 
St Joseph’s came in 2nd in the Small Schools Score, 8th in the 
Outright Score and in the Handicap Score.  Thanks to all who 
participated. 
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Please join us if you can for the upcoming KP1 Class Assembly 
on Thursday 27th June at 9.00am. It promises to be a morning 
of great entertainment and I look forward to finding out a bit 
more about what our KP1s have been up to. 
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contacted by the school to confirm their absence. All 
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your child’s bag- they should have brought home an 
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Year 5/6 Car Wash Fundraiser               
You may recall earlier this year we held a “Water-Carrying 
Challenge”, where we raised well over $1000 for Caritas 
Australia. The students have been determined ever since to 
raise the remaining $3000 or so that would enable Caritas to 
fully provide and install a solar-powered water pump for a 
community in need. 
 
Accordingly, our Year 5/6 Class will be holding a Car Wash 
fundraiser. On Friday July 5th between 8.50am and 10.40am, 
our Year 5/6 students will be ready to wash your car on our 
school oval, in exchange for a donation towards our 
fundraising efforts. You can decide how large or small the 
donation-perhaps once assessing the quality of the wash! 
While you wait, you are welcome to enjoy a cup of tea or 
coffee and a biscuit in our Hall.  
 
Please call the school on 9776 1180 to reserve spot for your  
car. We appreciate your support of this initiative!  

 
God Bless,  
Brett Wilkie 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
                  
 
 

  

Fri 21st        Data Collection Forms 
                    due into office 
 
Sun 23rd      First Holy Communion 
                    Sacred Heart Church 
                    10.30 am 
 
Thurs 27th  Kindy/Pre-Primary/ 
                    Year 1 Assembly 
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Canteen Roster: 
 
Tuesday 25th June    Amanda Keough 
 
Tuesday 2nd July        Sarah De Campo 
 
We appreciate your time and service volunteering in our 
Canteen. If you are unable to do your rostered day, please 
contact another parent and arrange a replacement.  
Thanking you again for your assistance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From Rose’s desk...  
Classroom News……... 

 
 

Kindy/Pre-Primary/Yr.1 
As we bring our Toys theme to an end, we are preparing to 
share some of our learning at our assembly next week. The 
children are very excited about the story dramatisation we 
have created and a song which we are busy practising every 
day.  
 
The children will finish their mini museums this week and are 
keen to share these on assembly day too. Thank you to 
parents and grandparents who have searched through their 
childhood belongings for a favourite toy to share with the 
children. They have really enjoyed the experience which has 
contributed to their understanding of how some toys from 
the past have changed.  
 
Today, in maths, the children began exploring money as they 
investigated the features of our coins. What are those 
animals on each coin? What is this coin made from? What 
does the number mean? What shapes are the coins? We are 
really into asking interesting questions lately! Once we learn 
a bit more about our currency, we will be setting up a shop 
together through which our learning is going to be even more 
fun! 
 
With the Year 4s receiving their First Holy Communion this 
Sunday, it is a great time to begin our next Religion Unit - 
Celebrate! We will explore different celebrations the children 
have experienced and share those of Jesus, including The Last 
Supper. This should lead us to the end of term when we might 
have a little celebration of our own! 
 
Yr. 5/6 
The year 5/6 students have begun research on their research 
reports, which are to be read as speeches when finished. 
They have chosen some mature and interesting topics for 
their reports and are currently aiming to hone their research 
skills to be able to find the best and most relevant 
information possible. In other news, as we are nearing the 
end of Term 3, we are also nearing the end of our class story! 
We have been reading Awful Aunty by David Walliams and we 
are right in the chaos of the main character Stella and her 
friend Soot the ghost trying to stop Awful Aunt Alberta from 
taking her house. The students have been making some wild 
and amusing predictions as to how this story will end and 
have demonstrated great skills for comprehension along the 
way. What will we read next term I wonder?... 
 
 

 

Rose will be back on deck next week. 
Our office hours are yet to be  

worked out  

P & F News……. 

Winter Uniform 
Please students should now be wearing Winter Uniform.  
If you require uniform items, please contact our Uniform 
Co-Ordinator, Jodie Omodei (0427 718 986) or speak to 
Rose or Brett in the office. 
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St Joseph’s School 
PO Box 415 
12 Guppy Street,  
Pemberton WA, 6260. 
 

P: 9776 1180 
e: admin@stj.wa.edu.au 

 

Community News 
NNews…

Southern Stage Performing Arts Studio 
Southern Stage Performing Arts Studio Incorporated offers: 
Jazz, Tap, Ballet, Lyrical, Hip Hop, Musical Theatre, Acrobatics and 
Adult Burlesque Classes.  
 
Classes are for ages 2 years to Adults and we run the same as the school 
terms. 
 
A great, fun way to keep fit and make new friends. Enquire today.  
 
You will find us at the Macedonian Hall,  
407 Ipsen Street Deanmill. 
 
Email:  sspas.inc@outlook.com    
Ph: Dee 0420 567 843 or visit our Facebook page            
                                    



ST JOSEPH’S SCHOOL, PEMBERTON              NEWSLETTER 

    
           

 
 
 
                                
 
 

What are your interests in life outside of St. Joseph’s?  
I enjoy playing netball and other sports and fitness 
activities. I do enjoy crochet and I love to draw.  
 
 Why did you choose this school in particular to work at?  
I knew I wanted to work at a Catholic school, so I was only 
looking at Catholic schools. I didn’t want to stay in Perth. I 
used to visit Pemberton for holidays with my family, so I 
knew a bit about Pemberton already. So, when I saw the 
job advertised, I was excited to apply.  
 
 Do you enjoy teaching Year 4, or are there other year levels 
you would prefer to teach one day?  
I do love teaching Year 4. I have never done any work in 
Year 4 before this year- my main teaching prac was in a 
Year 6 class. I did enjoy teaching the older kids, but I think I 
love teaching Year 4 even more. 
 

 
First Holy Communion 
Please pray for those wonderful Year 4 students who will 
be receiving the Sacrament of First Communion this 
Sunday, 23rd June at the 10.30am Mass:  
 

Alexis Love 
Charli Omodei 
Joshua Ebsary 

Edge Van Hazendonk 
Sebastian Vesely 

 
I encourage all members of our community to come along 
and help celebrate this very special occasion. Following the 
Mass, there will be a celebration in the School Hall, with 
food and drink available for all to share. 
 
Just a reminder that all families are asked to provide a plate 
of food for this occasion. Year 2/3 families are responsible 
for coordinating the catering and Year 4 families are 
responsible for decorating the Hall. However, of course we 
welcome a helping hand from anyone in our community. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

     20th June 2019 

 

Respect 
Compassion 

Safety 
Responsibility 

As a special treat, in this week’s newsletter you will have 
the opportunity to get to know a little more about one of 
our newest staff members, our amazing Year 4 teacher, 
Miss Teagan Dallimore. Miss Dallimore is doing a 
sensational job and all her students are loving her class. 
Recently, Rhiannon and Kayne sat down with Miss 
Dallimore to conduct an interview. 
 
Why do you think you were hired to work at St. Joseph’s?  
 I’m really not sure! Having studied at Notre Dame, I think I 
had the correct qualification. I had done quite a few 
teaching pracs also, through Notre Dame, so I think that 
helped me to show that I was ready for a job like this. I must 
have done something right in my interview, too, I guess.  
 
Please tell us about your professional history; where have 
you worked aside from Saint Joseph’s and what roles have 
you had?  
Before I got this job, I was living in Dunsborough and I used 
to work at the IGA there, working on the checkout. I also 
worked at the fish and chips shop, so I had two part-time 
jobs when I lived there. When I moved to Perth, I got a job 
as a carer for a little boy with Downs Syndrome. I looked 
after him when his parents couldn’t, so I used to take him 
out to the beach for a swim, to the movies and that sort of 
thing. 
 
What professional qualifications do you have? Are you 
studying anything at the moment or do you plan to in the 
future?  
I have completed four years of study at university. That was 
a Bachelor of Education degree. I am not doing any study 
at the moment and don’t plan to in the next few years, as 
I’ve only just finished my main degree. 
 
What do you enjoy most about working at St. Josephs?  
I love the kids. I love that there are small student numbers. 
The staff and the community are great. The parish is 
wonderful too. The location of the school definitely 
appealed to me also. 
 

                   An Interview with MISS DALLIMORE!! 
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I thought it might be timely to highlight some words of 
wisdom from Pope Francis regarding the significance of the 
Eucharist. I hope Sunday is a wonderful day of celebrations 
for our First Communion families.   
 
 “So, let us ask ourselves, in adoring Christ who is really 
present in the Eucharist: do I let myself be transformed by 
him? Do I let the Lord who gives himself to me, guide me to 
going out ever more from my little enclosure, in order to give, 
to share, to love him and others? Let us pray that participation 
in the Eucharist may always be an incentive: to follow the Lord 
every day, to be instruments of communion and to share what 
we are with him and with our neighbour. Our life will then be 
truly fruitful.”   Pope Francis 
 
Data Collection Forms  
Thank you to those families who have already returned their 
Data Collection Form, which was attached to a previous 
newsletter. Just a reminder of the importance of these forms- 
the information you provide directly influences our school 
funding. Please submit these to the office by tomorrow, Friday 
21st June. 
 
Cross Country Carnival  
Congratulations to our Inter-School Cross Country team, 
including students from Year 3-6, who represented our 
school with such pride at last week’s Inter-School Cross 
Country Carnival. The wet weather largely stayed away, and 
we were all so impressed with the determination with which 
our runners competed in their races. 
 
Well done Lucia Gibellini from Yr. 2 who came 6th running in 
the Year 3 race and also Charlie Omodei from Year 4 who 
came in 6th in her year group race. Great job girls!!   😊 
 
St Joseph’s came in 2nd in the Small Schools Score, 8th in the 
Outright Score and in the Handicap Score.  Thanks to all who 
participated. 
 
KP1 Assembly  
Please join us if you can for the upcoming KP1 Class Assembly 
on Thursday 27th June at 9.00am. It promises to be a morning 
of great entertainment and I look forward to finding out a bit 
more about what our KP1s have been up to. 
 
Absentees 
It is now a school policy that parents need to contact the 
school office either by phone or email if their child is going to 
be absent or late.  If your child is absent or hasn’t arrived by 
9.30am and we haven’t heard from you, then you will be 
contacted by the school to confirm their absence. All 
absentee notes can be either be sent to the office or emailed 
to admin@stj.wa.edu.au Thank you for your cooperation in 
this matter. 
 
 

    
 

Classroom News… 
 

Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment 
Early next term, students in Year 3 and Year 5 will participate 
in the annual Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment. This 
assessment measures students learning of the R.E. 
curriculum. If you have a child in Year 3 or 5, please check 
your child’s bag- they should have brought home an 
information note earlier this week. 
  
Year 5/6 Car Wash Fundraiser               
You may recall earlier this year we held a “Water-Carrying 
Challenge”, where we raised well over $1000 for Caritas 
Australia. The students have been determined ever since to 
raise the remaining $3000 or so that would enable Caritas to 
fully provide and install a solar-powered water pump for a 
community in need. 
 
Accordingly, our Year 5/6 Class will be holding a Car Wash 
fundraiser. On Friday July 5th between 8.50am and 10.40am, 
our Year 5/6 students will be ready to wash your car on our 
school oval, in exchange for a donation towards our 
fundraising efforts. You can decide how large or small the 
donation-perhaps once assessing the quality of the wash! 
While you wait, you are welcome to enjoy a cup of tea or 
coffee and a biscuit in our Hall.  
 
Please call the school on 9776 1180 to reserve spot for your  
car. We appreciate your support of this initiative!  

 
God Bless,  
Brett Wilkie 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
                  
 
 

  

Fri 21st        Data Collection Forms 
                    due into office 
 
Sun 23rd      First Holy Communion 
                    Sacred Heart Church 
                    10.30 am 
 
Thurs 27th  Kindy/Pre-Primary/ 
                    Year 1 Assembly 
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Canteen Roster: 
 
Tuesday 25th June    Amanda Keough 
 
Tuesday 2nd July        Sarah De Campo 
 
We appreciate your time and service volunteering in our 
Canteen. If you are unable to do your rostered day, please 
contact another parent and arrange a replacement.  
Thanking you again for your assistance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From Rose’s desk...  
Classroom News……... 

 
 

Kindy/Pre-Primary/Yr.1 
As we bring our Toys theme to an end, we are preparing to 
share some of our learning at our assembly next week. The 
children are very excited about the story dramatisation we 
have created and a song which we are busy practising every 
day.  
 
The children will finish their mini museums this week and are 
keen to share these on assembly day too. Thank you to 
parents and grandparents who have searched through their 
childhood belongings for a favourite toy to share with the 
children. They have really enjoyed the experience which has 
contributed to their understanding of how some toys from 
the past have changed.  
 
Today, in maths, the children began exploring money as they 
investigated the features of our coins. What are those 
animals on each coin? What is this coin made from? What 
does the number mean? What shapes are the coins? We are 
really into asking interesting questions lately! Once we learn 
a bit more about our currency, we will be setting up a shop 
together through which our learning is going to be even more 
fun! 
 
With the Year 4s receiving their First Holy Communion this 
Sunday, it is a great time to begin our next Religion Unit - 
Celebrate! We will explore different celebrations the children 
have experienced and share those of Jesus, including The Last 
Supper. This should lead us to the end of term when we might 
have a little celebration of our own! 
 
Yr. 5/6 
The year 5/6 students have begun research on their research 
reports, which are to be read as speeches when finished. 
They have chosen some mature and interesting topics for 
their reports and are currently aiming to hone their research 
skills to be able to find the best and most relevant 
information possible. In other news, as we are nearing the 
end of Term 3, we are also nearing the end of our class story! 
We have been reading Awful Aunty by David Walliams and we 
are right in the chaos of the main character Stella and her 
friend Soot the ghost trying to stop Awful Aunt Alberta from 
taking her house. The students have been making some wild 
and amusing predictions as to how this story will end and 
have demonstrated great skills for comprehension along the 
way. What will we read next term I wonder?... 
 
 

 

Rose will be back on deck next week. 
Our office hours are yet to be  

worked out  

P & F News……. 

Winter Uniform 
Please students should now be wearing Winter Uniform.  
If you require uniform items, please contact our Uniform 
Co-Ordinator, Jodie Omodei (0427 718 986) or speak to 
Rose or Brett in the office. 
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What are your interests in life outside of St. Joseph’s?  
I enjoy playing netball and other sports and fitness 
activities. I do enjoy crochet and I love to draw.  
 
 Why did you choose this school in particular to work at?  
I knew I wanted to work at a Catholic school, so I was only 
looking at Catholic schools. I didn’t want to stay in Perth. I 
used to visit Pemberton for holidays with my family, so I 
knew a bit about Pemberton already. So, when I saw the 
job advertised, I was excited to apply.  
 
 Do you enjoy teaching Year 4, or are there other year levels 
you would prefer to teach one day?  
I do love teaching Year 4. I have never done any work in 
Year 4 before this year- my main teaching prac was in a 
Year 6 class. I did enjoy teaching the older kids, but I think I 
love teaching Year 4 even more. 
 

 
First Holy Communion 
Please pray for those wonderful Year 4 students who will 
be receiving the Sacrament of First Communion this 
Sunday, 23rd June at the 10.30am Mass:  
 

Alexis Love 
Charli Omodei 
Joshua Ebsary 

Edge Van Hazendonk 
Sebastian Vesely 

 
I encourage all members of our community to come along 
and help celebrate this very special occasion. Following the 
Mass, there will be a celebration in the School Hall, with 
food and drink available for all to share. 
 
Just a reminder that all families are asked to provide a plate 
of food for this occasion. Year 2/3 families are responsible 
for coordinating the catering and Year 4 families are 
responsible for decorating the Hall. However, of course we 
welcome a helping hand from anyone in our community. 
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As a special treat, in this week’s newsletter you will have 
the opportunity to get to know a little more about one of 
our newest staff members, our amazing Year 4 teacher, 
Miss Teagan Dallimore. Miss Dallimore is doing a 
sensational job and all her students are loving her class. 
Recently, Rhiannon and Kayne sat down with Miss 
Dallimore to conduct an interview. 
 
Why do you think you were hired to work at St. Joseph’s?  
 I’m really not sure! Having studied at Notre Dame, I think I 
had the correct qualification. I had done quite a few 
teaching pracs also, through Notre Dame, so I think that 
helped me to show that I was ready for a job like this. I must 
have done something right in my interview, too, I guess.  
 
Please tell us about your professional history; where have 
you worked aside from Saint Joseph’s and what roles have 
you had?  
Before I got this job, I was living in Dunsborough and I used 
to work at the IGA there, working on the checkout. I also 
worked at the fish and chips shop, so I had two part-time 
jobs when I lived there. When I moved to Perth, I got a job 
as a carer for a little boy with Downs Syndrome. I looked 
after him when his parents couldn’t, so I used to take him 
out to the beach for a swim, to the movies and that sort of 
thing. 
 
What professional qualifications do you have? Are you 
studying anything at the moment or do you plan to in the 
future?  
I have completed four years of study at university. That was 
a Bachelor of Education degree. I am not doing any study 
at the moment and don’t plan to in the next few years, as 
I’ve only just finished my main degree. 
 
What do you enjoy most about working at St. Josephs?  
I love the kids. I love that there are small student numbers. 
The staff and the community are great. The parish is 
wonderful too. The location of the school definitely 
appealed to me also. 
 

                   An Interview with MISS DALLIMORE!! 
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I thought it might be timely to highlight some words of 
wisdom from Pope Francis regarding the significance of the 
Eucharist. I hope Sunday is a wonderful day of celebrations 
for our First Communion families.   
 
 “So, let us ask ourselves, in adoring Christ who is really 
present in the Eucharist: do I let myself be transformed by 
him? Do I let the Lord who gives himself to me, guide me to 
going out ever more from my little enclosure, in order to give, 
to share, to love him and others? Let us pray that participation 
in the Eucharist may always be an incentive: to follow the Lord 
every day, to be instruments of communion and to share what 
we are with him and with our neighbour. Our life will then be 
truly fruitful.”   Pope Francis 
 
Data Collection Forms  
Thank you to those families who have already returned their 
Data Collection Form, which was attached to a previous 
newsletter. Just a reminder of the importance of these forms- 
the information you provide directly influences our school 
funding. Please submit these to the office by tomorrow, Friday 
21st June. 
 
Cross Country Carnival  
Congratulations to our Inter-School Cross Country team, 
including students from Year 3-6, who represented our 
school with such pride at last week’s Inter-School Cross 
Country Carnival. The wet weather largely stayed away, and 
we were all so impressed with the determination with which 
our runners competed in their races. 
 
Well done Lucia Gibellini from Yr. 2 who came 6th running in 
the Year 3 race and also Charlie Omodei from Year 4 who 
came in 6th in her year group race. Great job girls!!   😊 
 
St Joseph’s came in 2nd in the Small Schools Score, 8th in the 
Outright Score and in the Handicap Score.  Thanks to all who 
participated. 
 
KP1 Assembly  
Please join us if you can for the upcoming KP1 Class Assembly 
on Thursday 27th June at 9.00am. It promises to be a morning 
of great entertainment and I look forward to finding out a bit 
more about what our KP1s have been up to. 
 
Absentees 
It is now a school policy that parents need to contact the 
school office either by phone or email if their child is going to 
be absent or late.  If your child is absent or hasn’t arrived by 
9.30am and we haven’t heard from you, then you will be 
contacted by the school to confirm their absence. All 
absentee notes can be either be sent to the office or emailed 
to admin@stj.wa.edu.au Thank you for your cooperation in 
this matter. 
 
 

    
 

Classroom News… 
 

Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment 
Early next term, students in Year 3 and Year 5 will participate 
in the annual Bishops Religious Literacy Assessment. This 
assessment measures students learning of the R.E. 
curriculum. If you have a child in Year 3 or 5, please check 
your child’s bag- they should have brought home an 
information note earlier this week. 
  
Year 5/6 Car Wash Fundraiser               
You may recall earlier this year we held a “Water-Carrying 
Challenge”, where we raised well over $1000 for Caritas 
Australia. The students have been determined ever since to 
raise the remaining $3000 or so that would enable Caritas to 
fully provide and install a solar-powered water pump for a 
community in need. 
 
Accordingly, our Year 5/6 Class will be holding a Car Wash 
fundraiser. On Friday July 5th between 8.50am and 10.40am, 
our Year 5/6 students will be ready to wash your car on our 
school oval, in exchange for a donation towards our 
fundraising efforts. You can decide how large or small the 
donation-perhaps once assessing the quality of the wash! 
While you wait, you are welcome to enjoy a cup of tea or 
coffee and a biscuit in our Hall.  
 
Please call the school on 9776 1180 to reserve spot for your  
car. We appreciate your support of this initiative!  

 
God Bless,  
Brett Wilkie 
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Sun 23rd      First Holy Communion 
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Thurs 27th  Kindy/Pre-Primary/ 
                    Year 1 Assembly 
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Tuesday 25th June    Amanda Keough 
 
Tuesday 2nd July        Sarah De Campo 
 
We appreciate your time and service volunteering in our 
Canteen. If you are unable to do your rostered day, please 
contact another parent and arrange a replacement.  
Thanking you again for your assistance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From Rose’s desk...  
Classroom News……... 

 
 

Kindy/Pre-Primary/Yr.1 
As we bring our Toys theme to an end, we are preparing to 
share some of our learning at our assembly next week. The 
children are very excited about the story dramatisation we 
have created and a song which we are busy practising every 
day.  
 
The children will finish their mini museums this week and are 
keen to share these on assembly day too. Thank you to 
parents and grandparents who have searched through their 
childhood belongings for a favourite toy to share with the 
children. They have really enjoyed the experience which has 
contributed to their understanding of how some toys from 
the past have changed.  
 
Today, in maths, the children began exploring money as they 
investigated the features of our coins. What are those 
animals on each coin? What is this coin made from? What 
does the number mean? What shapes are the coins? We are 
really into asking interesting questions lately! Once we learn 
a bit more about our currency, we will be setting up a shop 
together through which our learning is going to be even more 
fun! 
 
With the Year 4s receiving their First Holy Communion this 
Sunday, it is a great time to begin our next Religion Unit - 
Celebrate! We will explore different celebrations the children 
have experienced and share those of Jesus, including The Last 
Supper. This should lead us to the end of term when we might 
have a little celebration of our own! 
 
Yr. 5/6 
The year 5/6 students have begun research on their research 
reports, which are to be read as speeches when finished. 
They have chosen some mature and interesting topics for 
their reports and are currently aiming to hone their research 
skills to be able to find the best and most relevant 
information possible. In other news, as we are nearing the 
end of Term 3, we are also nearing the end of our class story! 
We have been reading Awful Aunty by David Walliams and we 
are right in the chaos of the main character Stella and her 
friend Soot the ghost trying to stop Awful Aunt Alberta from 
taking her house. The students have been making some wild 
and amusing predictions as to how this story will end and 
have demonstrated great skills for comprehension along the 
way. What will we read next term I wonder?... 
 
 

 

Rose will be back on deck next week. 
Our office hours are yet to be  

worked out  

P & F News……. 

Winter Uniform 
Please students should now be wearing Winter Uniform.  
If you require uniform items, please contact our Uniform 
Co-Ordinator, Jodie Omodei (0427 718 986) or speak to 
Rose or Brett in the office. 
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